UAHRA Newsletter
Fall 2007
UAHRA October Meeting

The next general membership meeting of the UAH Retirees’ Association will be Wednesday, October 3rd, at 11:45 a.m. in the Hospitality Room of Spragins Hall. (Note: There is a handicap-accessible parking lot on the west side of the building and a building entry with no steps.) Our guest speaker will be Mary Pat Bohrman, UAH Outreach Coordinator in the Department of Continuing Education. Her primary responsibility is assistance to the Osher Lifelong Learning Institute at UAH (OLLI) and she will speak to us about OLLI.  To assist us in planning, please let one of us know if you will be coming: Val Seaquist at 851-7423 or Gladys Jones at 883-6446.
New Board of Directors and New Board Officers

Prior to our May meeting, three new Board members, Sam Campbell, Graeme Duthie and Nancy Sutherlin, were elected to replace outgoing Board members, Steve Bruce, Jim Johannes and Jack Walker. UAHRA extends its appreciation to our outgoing members for their service over the past few years. As Steve Bruce would be leaving the Board as well as the position of President on the Board, it was determined that he would serve in an ex officio capacity to provide administrative continuity through the coming year. 

Dave Brown (Facilities & Operations) – 
President




Steve Bruce (University Center) – ex officio Board member



Sam Campbell (Biological Sciences) -- Secretary

Lee Cook (Mathematics)  








Graeme Duthie (Physics)


Gladys Jones (Research Security & Immigration)  




Carol A. Roach (Communication Arts) – 
Vice President



Val Seaquist (Sponsored Programs)  






Nancy Sutherlin – Human Resources/Benefits


Joan Williamson (Nursing) – Treasurer




Commemorative Pavers 

(UAH Retiree Section)


The Board of Directors has worked with April Harris, Director of the Alumni Association, to establish a retirees section in the Alumni Commemorative Paver Project which is near the entrance of Salmon Library. This gives retirees an opportunity to assist in scholarship funding as well as leaving a permanent and personal memento on campus. For complete details contact either April Harris or go to http://www.uah.edu, click on “Alumni Association” and then on “Commemorative Pavers”. [Note: You do not have to be a UAH alumnus to purchase a commemorative paver; be sure to indicate on the form that you want it in the UAH Retiree Section.]
Bring a Potential New Member to the October 3rd Meeting!

Please consider bringing a potential new member to the October general meeting. Checks should be made to “UAH Retirees’ Association” or “UAHRA” and sent to Faye Hartman, Office of the President, Room 118 Madison Hall, UAH, Huntsville, AL 35899. You can also give dues to Joan Williamson, Treasurer, at the October 3rd meeting. The dues are determined by your membership category and categories can change from year to year as circumstance or preference dictates:

UAH Retiree







$10.00

UAH Retiree & Spouse (both retired from UAH)

$15.00

UAH Retiree & Non-UAH Retired Spouse


$17.50

UAH Retiree & Spouse (not retired)



$20.00

Surviving spouse of UAH retiree



$10.00

Other individual applicants (as approved by the Board)
$20.00

Associate Member (UAH employee within 5 years 


of retirement eligibility)




$10.00

Alabama Education Retirees Association (AERA)


The UAHRA does not take a position relative to membership in the Alabama Education Retirees Association (AERA) and UAHRA members should determine for themselves if they wish to join. Our organizations do share common goals and our Board President usually attends AERA meetings. Dave Brown attended the most recent meeting on August 30th and his report follows:


The AERA District 2 annual meeting was held at Snead State Community College in Boaz on August 30th.  District 2 is comprised of education retiree associations from the northeast Alabama counties of Madison, Jackson, Marshall, De Kalb, Etowah, Cherokee, Calhoun, and Cleburne.  Also included are the associations from Alabama A & M University, Jacksonville State University, and UAH.  All the associations were represented except Jacksonville State.


Joe Ward, District 2 Director and a retiree of the Huntsville City Schools, presided over the meeting.  Joe McFerrin, AERA President and also a retiree of Huntsville City Schools, provided information regarding a committee that has been formed to review the status of funding for PEEHIP and future COLA’s.  It is doubtful that future funding provided by the Legislature for PEEHIP will allow current employees and retirees to maintain their current low monthly premiums.  


Janice Charlesworth, AERA Executive Secretary, discussed the 2007-2008 membership programs for AERA and the legislature program.  There are over 62,000 checks being distributed each month from the Teachers Retirement System and approximately 20,500 retirees belong to AERA.  There was a lot of discussion regarding the recent action taken by the State Board of Education to ban public educators in two-year colleges from the Legislature.  It was stated that there is a total of 34 educators currently in the Legislature.  The concern of AEA/AERA is that the State Board will next move to prohibit all education employees from serving in the Legislature.


Sara Swindle, TRS/PEEHIP Vice Chairperson, provided an update from the TRS/PEEHIP Board regarding COLA’s and PEEHIP premiums.  Representatives from Blue Cross/PEEHIP and Express Scripts provided brief discussions regarding current health insurance coverage.


The AERA 2008 Annual Meeting will be held in Birmingham at the Cahaba Grand Conference Center on March 11, 2008. 

In Remembrance


The UAHRA received the sad news of the death of UAHRA member Rayburn Murphy, a retired Facilities and Operations employee who died August 24th. Mr. Murphy was a UAH employee from 1975-1980 and 1984-1997 and held many positions in the department from HVAC Mechanic to Deputy to the Assistant Vice President for Facilities and Operations. Staff members are often the “hidden employees” and we sometimes don’t know their names and faces but have benefited from their service. Any of us who were on campus in the early 1990s remember the project of which he was most proud: improvement of the campus lake. He personally secured the services of the Madison County Commission to furnish employees and equipment to remove the sediment which had almost filled the lake and to excavate it to a greater depth. He than supervised the contracted installation of the retaining wall and installation of the lake’s east side sidewalk. One of the more challenging tasks was the relocation of the campus ducks to Big Spring Park and then returning them when the UAH lake project was completed. It was quite a sight to observe department employees catching the ducks and loading them in a horse trailer to transport them to downtown Huntsville and back. Condolences are extended to Mr. Murphy’s family.
